Genoa Area Chamber of Commerce Board Meeting June 5, 2025 Austin Dean, Samantha Gargas, Fred Garcia, Brent Huston, Gina Nadon, Rachel Best, Bill Kergerize, Brenda Clough, Leeann Dufendock

The Meeting was opened by Vice President Austin Dean.

The Treasure Report and Minutes were tabled until the next meeting.

Dave Barth gave a presentation and a hand out about the 250th. Celebration.

Homecoming update: Bill said the car show went very well. The band Friday night was good, the Saturday night band maybe was not good for this event. The fireworks show was great.

Village: The bike and scooter safety event was held and there were 15 kids present. Mayor Huston and Thomas Bergman Village Administrator talked with 4th graders about the history of Genoa in MAy. June 18th the Ottawa County Park District will be here for bike safety at the basketball court. The belltower on town hall is complete. The mayor went to the Memorial Day event at the cemetery and said there was a good turn out. Mayor reported him and the Village Administrator have talked to about three developers about some residential development.

Genoa Civic Theatre will be having two comedians July 25 & 27 at 7:00.

Rich Ciropratic will be having an open house. Bucking Barista will be there.

Received thank you note for the scholarship recipients.

Finance Committee: Nothing

Events: Car Shows: July 29 And August 26

Harvest Fest October 4

Meeting was adjourned by Vice President Austin Dean

Next Chamber meeting will be August 7, 2025, in Town Hall at 7:30 am